MINUTES OF THE PBC LEADS MEETING – THURSDAY 1ST FEBRUARY 2007 – SEMINAR ROOM, WAVERLEY ROAD, ST ALBANS
Present:

Moira McGrath, PCT




Peter Boddon, Practice Manager, Vine House 



Ian Isaacs, GP, Vine House



Gerry Bulger, GP



Gareth Jones, Charter House, PCT



Mark Jones, Practice Manager, Fernville Surgery



Roger Sage, Chair, GP Parkbury House



Dee Boardman, PCT

Apologies:

Nicholas Small




Mary McMinn

INTRODUCTION
Gareth updated the group on what has been happening to date. The E&N Herts acute services review could produce major implications for west Herts.  The major hospital at Hatfield is not affordable and therefore plan B needs to be revised.  There are a few options and the ones discussed were:

a) Centralise QEII and Lister – Lister is the favoured option as this is more economical, but QEII has a bigger catchment area.  This is due to go out for consultation at the beginning of March

b) Work around the non-acute has been discussed at DatCom re: the Hemel Hospital site with other non-acute sites at SACH, QEII and Lister.

c) Urgent care was discussed as this needs addressing – discussions surrounded Watford front ending with an urgent care centre, along with other sites, ie, Hemel.  This needs to be discussed more widely amongst the other groups

Gerry confirmed there is no change at present to the Hemel site and it would be at least 18 month before they move A&E aiming for approx mid 2008 and everything will remain the same till then. The acute trust has undertaken some mapping work and this will be discussed shortly.  Gareth confirmed they are still in negotiations regarding the clinicentre as the finances do not look great.  
Roger enquired about elective work and the plan to move Hemel and Watford to SACH and the increased pressure this would create.  Roger discussed some of the plans he has in developing services which would include some of the site.  Gareth needs to get hold of capital plans.  There would be no ITU facilities with predominantly day cases.  All major surgery to be carried out at Watford, day cases at SACH and plan is still to have elective work at Hemel.
Gareth felt it would be simpler to continue with the surgicentre at Hemel as this has already been consulted upon.  Roger queried what would happen to St Albans site and Gareth confirmed that discussions are underway on what services there should be, ie, diagnostics, outpatients, provider services GPwSI, urgent care some intercare.  This would still continue whether there is a surgicentre or not.

Roger was concerned at the 18 month time lag to move A&E and the need to develop primary care rather than secondary care, unscheduled and out of hours – these plans need to be looked at very quickly and there is an urgent need to carry out this piece of work imminently, especially in light of the dire situation regarding district nurses.

Gareth replied how he hoped to work collaborative in the future; major A&E at Lister, Watford, Barnet and L&D view to manage front end and this obviously needs further talks with OOH and urgent care services? Hemel or possibly SACH.  If this was put in place can move forward to replicate this across other sites, ie, Hemel.  He cannot give a definite plan, but wants to work closely together and communicate effectively.
Dee offered to work with Roger to produce a draft technical paper which she hopes to be ready by next week for circulation.

Moira felt OOH needs a service specification ?formal tender based on W Herts model and whether they can do more than at present.  ?urgent care model, to use the buildings we already have, but she recognises that work needs to be carried out now regarding Hemel and Watford to model something different and SACH plans need re-visiting.  Moira felt it was very difficult to imagine where will be in future

Dee confirmed that work is currently being undertaken re: urgent care centre and GP led and a draft paper will be available shortly for further discussion.  She felt some models should be available soon.

Roger tried to visualise a view of where everything will end up.  His concern re OOH was yet again this would be driven by secondary care needs and expected to create unscheduled care to fit in with their model.  He felt the current model needed developing to produce a viable service.  He reiterated that this work is imminent with the need to integrate intermediate care too, with district nurses the key element in all this.

Gareth confirmed that the ground plans should be available before the next meeting.

Ian raised OOH could be pan herts.  There is no structure to date with Harmoni for Dacorum and Watford at present and he felt there was a need to move fast and be primary care driven.  He fedback on the document Moira sent out to their practices which received a warm welcome.  Moira agreed to adjust this slightly before it goes out Herts wide, but the view from Watcom was pretty enthusiastic – the bigger and better.
Moira confirmed the need to work on OOH contracts and where the sites are.  E&N are in discussions with W Herts at present.  She shared that W Herts have put in some aspirations into the contract.
Moira will focus on Hemel model and use this as learning tool and progress from this for the Watford and St Albans sites.

Ian and Roger asked for a Statement to go to community nurses because of the dire situation.  Moira discussed the vacancy freeze impact and different models of community nursing and communication.  She agreed to flag this up with Katrina Hall.

Roger stated the last model that has been introduced has failed, patients are suffering and there is no time to just sit on this.  He informed the group that there has been some discussion regarding the PBC groups taking over running the community nursing service and a discussion took place regarding funding and deficit and taking on the whole budget.  It was agreed to keep it local, tailor made, but work alongside the whole of W Herts, but this needs to happen immediately.
Roger informed the group that they are already drafting a business plan re: district nurses and social enterprising and he is happy to engage in this work.

Gareth confirmed that the whole budget can be available and this can be designed to meet local needs.  Roger asked for confirmation that the PCT will handover the whole budget and complete autonomy.  Gareth felt this was the case.
Moira confirmed that the budget and expenditure data needs to be very clear and this is addressed in the draft PBC paper.  A decision Re; Ooh is still required, and a draft paper should be circulated to all practices to ask for feedback.
